Vivian Chu
1111 Commercial Drive
Vancouver, B.C.
V8D 8Y9

February 20, 2007

Chairperson of the Stamp Advisory Committee
Canada Post Corporation
2701 Riverside Drive Suite N1070
Ottawa, Ontario
K1A OB1

Dear Chair:

My name is Vivian Chu, and the reason as to why I am writing this letter is to give a recommendation for future stamp contents and designs. Canada's status as a welfare state is demonstrated by the abundance of programs we have to provide a minimum level of income, service or support for disadvantaged groups such as the elderly, and financial aid for students wishing to pursue post-secondary education. The Canadian Pension Plan, or more commonly referred to as the CPP, is an essential program to the work force and retirees. The CPP is a mandatory program that enables Canadians to put aside a portion of their annual income towards their retirement fund. One of the major events that led to the creation of the CPP was World War II and I think this event should be commemorated on a postage stamp. 

 
Canada’s participation in World War II helped lift the economy out of The Great Depression by producing jobs that supplied Britain’s armed forces with food, weapons, and war materials. A significant decrease in the unemployment rate was evident during the start of the war because many male Canadians chose to be in the Royal Air Force while females stayed behind to manufacture the war goods.

 
In addition, during the war, many women in Canada took over what would traditionally be men’s jobs, and this allowed those who were previously involved in homemaking a chance to move into the workforce. After the war, many women returned to their original jobs as homemakers, and this immediately created employment for the returning men. As a result, Canada had a more highly skilled labour force than before.

 
Furthermore, at the end of the war, agriculture became increasingly mechanized, and manufacturing displayed tremendous amounts of growth. Marriages that were postponed due to the war took place, which led to the baby boom. This rapidly growing population called for new schools, hospitals, roads, and other infrastructure, creating more employment opportunities than ever.

In conclusion, I believe that images during World War II depiciting the growth of the Canadian economy, such as women in factories manufacturing war goods, should be considered for future stamp designs. The World War enabled our economy to prosper, allow women to participate in the work force, and expand the current infrastructure to accommodate a growing population. 

Yours Truly,



Vivian Chu 

